Presentation to hand out four documents

9/6/07

Doc 1.  Excel spreadsheet showing 38% homes in Sierra over EPA action level

Doc 2.   Laws allowing us to adopt a local radon ordinance

Doc 3.  IRC Appendix F: Radon Control Methods with extra clause to require testing and active system if passive system fails to reduce radon to below EPA action level.

Doc 4.  Opinion Page editorial enlisting public support for a radon ordinance based on Appendix F of the IRC

Ask for 5 minutes with each person.  Hand them each document and describe it

Doc 1.

This chart is taken from data compiled by the State of California on radon tests by zip code and is public information.  I compiled it to show the zip codes in the Sierra Nevada and specifically the communities around Lake Tahoe.  It includes data from the latest Tahoe Radon Survey taken this year.  It shows that 38% of the homes in the Sierra Nevada, including foothill communities are above the EPA action level of 4 pCi/L.  Over 20% is considered high by George Faggella, the State Department of Health Services Radon Officer.  In the 9 zip codes of South Lake Tahoe, the readings were over 50% of homes above the EPA action level.  That is higher than some states, such as Minnesota with 33%, that have mandatory radon building codes for the entire state.
Doc 2.

These are the laws from the California Health and Safety Code that allow us to create an ordinance.  Specifically it requires a finding that there is a local problem to be solved that is not covered in the Building Code, and that we have the authority and ability to enforce the ordinance.  The 2007 Tahoe Radon Survey and the California zip code data base of radon test results is our finding.  And our building department has the authority and the ability to enforce the ordinance.

Doc 3.

We don’t have to draft a radon ordinance ourselves, one already exists in the form of the International Residential Code, Appendix F: Radon Control Methods.  This is exactly what Minnesota used for their state radon ordinance and what selected communities in Nebraska used for theirs.  The State of California has not yet adopted the IRC into the State Building Code and probably won’t for 2 years, but when they do it is doubtful they will adopt Appendix F because California is not a high radon state.  In fact it is one of the lowest radon states with only 1% of homes above the EPA action level.  However, according to Shawn Huff of the Department of Housing and Community Development and Jane Taylor of the Building Standards Commission, we can use the wording of the IRC Appendix F whether it is adopted by the State or not.  I added a clause that was left out of Appendix F at the suggestion of Joshua Miller, Radon Officer of Minnesota.  Appendix F is already in code form, it is short and easy to understand, but it did not require testing of passive systems to see if they work, or requiring adding a fan to make the system active if the passive system failed to meet the EPA action level standard. 
Doc 4.

This is my editorial to educate the public on radon, the results of the Tahoe Radon Survey, and to enlist public support for the swift creation of a radon ordinance.  The goal is to insure that the 250 Angora Fire rebuilds will be built radon safe.

 Can I count on your support for the swift development of a radon ordinance for the Tahoe Basin that can be taken to the Board of Supervisors for approval before Angora Fire victims begin to rebuild their homes?  
